D.A.V. Police Public School

(Under the direct control of D.A.V. College Managing Committee, New Delhi)
Affiliated to CBSE New Delhi: 532059 (to be upgraded up to Senior Secondary)

Police Lines, Narnaul-123001(Haryana)

E-mail: davppsnnl@gmail.com, Website: www.davppsnnl.in Contact No. 01282-254253,254255, 9811459135



Half yearly Examination are going to start from Wednesday 11th September 2024. The Date Sheet is as below.

Date/Day	III	IV	V	VI	VII	VIII	IX	X
11-09-2024	DS	DS	Sanskrit	Maths	English	Science	English	Maths
Wednesday								
12-09-2024								
Thursday								
Holiday								
13-09-2024	Maths	Science	S.sc	English	Hindi	Sanskrit	S.sc	Computer
Friday								Application
14-09-2024								
Saturday								
Holiday								
16-09-2024	Hindi	English	English	Hindi	Maths	Hindi	Maths	Science
Monday								
17-09-2024								
Tuesday								
Holiday								
18-09-2024	Science	S.sc	Science	Sanskrit	S.sc	English	Hindi	English
Wednesday								
19-09-2024								
Thursday								
Holiday								
20-09-2024	S.sc	Hindi	Hindi	Science	Sanskrit	S.sc	Computer	Hindi
Friday							Application	
21-09-2024								
Saturday								
Holiday								
23-09-2024								
Monday								
Holiday								
24-09-2024	English	Maths	Maths	S.sc	Science	Maths	Science	S.sc
Tuesday								
25-09-2024	Computer	Computer	DS/	DS/	G.K./	G.K./		
Wednesday			Computer	Computer	Drawing	Drawing		
26-09-2024	G.K./	G.K./	G.K./	G.K./	DS/	DS/		
Thursday	Drawing	Drawing	Drawing	Drawing	Computer	Computer		
DI .	1 1 01	<u> </u>						

Please note down the following important information.

- 1) All classes will have preparatory holiday on 10 September, 2024.
- 2) From 11th September 2024 to 24th September 2024 the School timings for all classes will be 08:00a.m. to 12:30 p.m. School Buses will ply accordingly.
- 3) Examination on 25 September 2024 and 26 September 2024 will be conducted during normal working hours.
- 4) Exam timings: 09:00a.m. to 12:00 noon.
- 5) The results will be declared on Monday, October 7, 2024, from 2:00 p.m to 3:00 p.m.
- 6) Syllabus revision for the Half-Yearly Examination is ongoing. Kindly keep in touch with subject teachers for your child's performance.
- 7) Dear parents, please submit your ward's pending school fees and clear all dues before the exam.
- 8) Internal assessment marks will be awarded based on the proper maintenance of students' notebooks, including complete work, appropriate covers, and all work being checked.

Subject-Hindi

खंड- 'अ' (वस्त्परक प्रश्न)(अपठित गद्यांश)

प्रश्न- 1 निम्निलिखित अपिठत गद्यांश को पढ़कर नीचे पूछे गये प्रश्नो के उत्तर दिजिए-

भारत छ: ऋतुओं का एक ऐसा देश है, जिसमें प्रकृति के विभिन्न प्रकार के परिवर्तन समय-समय पर अपनी गित के साथ आते-जाते रहते हैं। प्रत्येक ऋतु की कोई-न-कोई विशेषता है। ऋतु परिवर्तन का जैसा अनोखा दृश्य भारत में देखने को मिलता है, वैसा कहीं और नज़र नहीं आता। वसंत ऋतु सभी ऋतुओं में अपनी विशेषताओं के कारण खास है, इसलिए इसी को 'ऋतुराज' कहा जाता है। इसके आने पर संपूर्ण वातावरण में एक प्रकार की ताज़गी और उमंग भर जाती है। यह ऋतु अपने साथ हर्ष और आनंद लेकर आती है। वसंत ऋतु में न अधिक गर्मी होती है और न ही अधिक सर्दी। वसंत ऋतु में ही माघ मास के शुक्ल पक्ष की पंचमी के दिन 'वसंत पंचमी' का त्योहार मनाया जाता है। वसंत पंचमी को माँ सरस्वती के जन्मदिन के रूप में मनाया जाता है। इस दिन माँ सरस्वती की पूजा होती है। इस दिन लोग पीले वस्त्र पहनते हैं। प्रकृति भी अपना नया रूप धारण कर चारों और मादकता बिखेरती हुई-सी प्रतीत होती है।कहाँ पर भौरों पको गुजार सुनाई देती है तो कही पर तिल लग जाती है, मंद-मंद हवा तन और मन में की है।फसल को देखकर किसान झूम उठता है का त्योहार होली एवं सभी ऋतु में मनाए जाते हैं

- (क) भारत कितनी ऋतुओं का देश है?
- (ख) वसंत ऋतु को क्या कहा जाता है?
- (ग) वसंत ऋत् अपने साथ क्या लेकर आती है?
 - (घ) वसंत ऋत् में माघ मास के श्कल पक्ष की पंचमी को कौन-सा त्योहार मनाया जाता है?
 - (इ) वसंत पंचमी किसके को जन्मदिन के रूप में मनाया जाता है ?

(व्यावहारिक व्याकरण)

प्रश्न-2. i. नीचे दिए गए शब्दों में से सही वर्तनी वाला शब्द छाँटिए-

साप्ताहिक, किजिय, मस्तिसक, पूरती

- ii. 'वह जा रही है'- वाक्य का बह्वचन रूप होगा-
 - (क) वह जा रहे हैं।
- (ख) वह जा रहा है। ग. वे जा रहे हैं। ध. आप जा रहे हैं।
- iii. निम्नलिखित में किस वाक्य में संख्यवाचक विशेषण का प्रयोग किया गया है-
 - (क) मीता बड़ी चत्र है।

- (ख) उसने दो किलो आम ख़रीदे।
- (ग) मेरे बस्ते में कुछ किताबें रखी है।
- (घ) यह कमीज़ मेरी बहन ने दो थी।

प्रश्न- 3. i. पर्यायवाची शब्द लिखो- धरती,रात, पानी, वर्षा

ii. चन्दा व जन्म शब्द में आधा वर्ण कौन सा है?

- प्रश्न-4. दिए गए शब्दों के लिंग बदलकर लिखों गुणवती, बैल, समाट,विद्वान
- प्रश्न-5 अनुस्वार व अनुनासिक वाले दो -दो शब्द लिखिए
- प्रश्न-6 अंधंकार व मानव शब्द के विलोम शब्द लिखिए।

खंड- 'ब'(वर्णात्मक प्रश्न)

(पाठ्यप्स्तक)

- प्रश्न-7 निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों में से किन्हीं तीन प्रश्नों के उत्तर 10-15 शब्दों में दीजिए-
 - (क) महिपाल सिंह दवारा छापे गए साप्ताहिक समाचार- पत्र में क्या- क्या छपता था?
 - (ख) तीसरे नवयुवक ने राजा से क्या माँगा?
 - (ग किंन अवसरों पर लगता है कि सबका सुख दुख एक हो गया?
 - (घ) नजान् क्या बनना चाहता था?
- प्रश्न-8 . निम्नलिखित प्रश्नों में से किन्हीं दो प्रश्नों के उत्तर 20 25 शब्दों में दीजिए-
 - (क) महिपाल सिंह से मिलने के बाद लेखक के मन में कौन-से प्रश्न कौंधने लगे?
 - (ख) पर्यावरण संत्लित बनाए रखने के लिए क्या करना चाहिए?
 - (ग) आप अपने जीवन में आई मुश्किल परिस्थिति का सामना कैसे करेंगे?
- प्रश्न-9 . सत्यपाल के घर में कौन- कौन था और चंचल ने सत्यपाल को अख़बार बेचने का क्या उपाय बताया?

(लेखन)

- प्रश्न- 10 . विद्यालय में 'नजानु कवि बना' शीर्षक नाटक मचन किया जाएगा। इसकी सूचना विद्यालय के सभी विद्यार्थियों को देनी है। इस सूचना में शामिल किए जाने वाले बिंदुओं के में सोचिए और सूचना लिखिए।
- प्रश्न 11 . श्ल्क माफी के लिए अपने विद्यालय की प्रधानाचार्या को पत्र लिखिए।
- प्रश्न 12 . मेहनत और मिल- ज्लकर काम करने के महत्त्व ओर 100-150 शब्दों में अन्च्छेद लिखिए।

English

Section-A(Reading)

Q1.Read the passage carefully and answer the following questions.

Man is a social being. He cannot live in isolation. And what basically is a nation? A nation is but only a group of individuals. For making collective efforts to develop the country, individual discipline is very necessary. What is discipline? It is nothing but a means of keeping the things in order. It is a training of mind, behaviour and character. It means compliance with the rules. The concept of discipline prevails throughout the universe. Discipline must be inculcated early in life. Buttoday we find discipline missing particularly among the youth of the nation. This absence of discipline leads to chaos, confusion and anarchy.

i.	What is meant of discipline?						
ii.	Where we find the discipline missing?						
iii.	Discipline must be inculcated						
iv.	What does the absence of discipline lead to?						
v.	Who cannot live in isolation?						
O2 Write	Section-B (Grammar and Writing) the the adjective form of the following nouns.						
۷2. w 1110 i.	Sun- iii. Year-						
ii.	Child- iv. Nation-						
Q3.Write	e the forms of these irregular verbs.						
i.							
ii.	Know iv Eat						
O4 Mak	e any five negative sentences.						
	n the blanks with appropriate determiners.						
	park was Small. iii. charts are Shristi's.						
ii.	I bought hat and scarf. iv. February has days than March.						
	March has days than April.						
0 (P							
Q6.Kewi i.	rite these sentences in correct form. Do Ananya play chess?						
i. ii.	When does you go home last night?						
	Why do he keep looking at the watch? No,I does not go there.						
1V.	No,1 does not go there.						
Q7.Rewi	rite the sentences using the correct forms of the verbs.						
i.	They are eat food.						
ii.	These days I are writing a book.						
iii.	He has studied for two hours.						
iv.	How has he finish the work so soon?						
V.	When will you brought this book?						
OS Mal	te any five negative sentences in simple past tense.						
	te an essay on "Visit to a Zoo".						
	ite three things which you would like to do for your grandparents to make them feel special.						
	Section-C (Literature)						
	nat does the speaker miss because of lack of time?						
	ske the contrast between the nature and city life.						
-	nich two books inspired Gandhi ji a lot during his childhood?						
	by did Gandhi ji steal gold from his brother's armlet? Province of physical training in life.						
Q13. 11	Mathematics						
	Section -1(Very short answer type questions)						
-	How many lakhs make 6 millon?						
	Compare the following no.						
Q 3.	729 Simplify:						
√ 3.	(-400) + 781 + (-1400) + (-81) + 300						
Q 4.	The ratio of 1cm to 1mm is -						
	(a) 1:10 (b) 10:1 <u>(c)</u> 1:100 (d) 100:1						
O 5	Find the number in box if 15: 12						



- Q 6. Divide:
 - (a) $2781 \div 35$
- (b) $7335 \div 122$
- Q 7. Express the per cent as fractions in lowest terms :- 40%
- Q 8. If CP = Rs. 75, SP = Rs. 100, then gain or loss per cent is -
- Q 9. Four erasers are purchased for Rs. 10. Find the cost of one dozen erasers.

Section-3

Value Based Question -

- Q10. Ramesh went to the market to buy potatoes. He found a shopkeeper selling 2½ Kg. potatoes for Rs. 30. Ramesh bought 15 Kg potatoes from him and gave the shopkeeper Rs. 500 note. Shopkeeper gave back a balance of Rs. 350 to Ramesh. On way back home he realised that the shopkeeper had returned him more money. Ramesh went back to the shop and returned the extra amount.
 - i. Rs. 180
- ii. Rs. 150
- iii. Rs. 130 iv. Rs. 200

<u>Section-4</u>(Long answer type questions)

- Q.12 Find the amount Meena gets on depositing Rs. 1500 at 8% per annum for 73 days
- Q.13 The HCF and LCM of two numbers are 13 and 1989 respectively. If one number is 117, find the others.
- Q. 14 A, B, C are any three points In a plane. Join them in pairs. How many lines can you get if—
 - (a) A. B. C are collinear?
 - (b) A, B, C are not collinear?
- Q. 15 If AB = 3.8 cm and CD = 2.5 cm, construct a line segment whose length is the sum of the lengths of these line segments and measure it.
- Q.16 Below is given the sale of electric bulbs in a shop of different days of a week. Arrange the data in a table using tally marks.

Monday 6
Tuesday 8
Wednesday 9
Thursday 11
Friday 7
Saturday 2

Science

Section A (Very short answer type questions)

- (1) What is the meaning of the term vermicomposting.
- (2) Vitamin K helps in of blood.
- (3) State the role of calcium in our body.
- (4) Name any three materials that are transparent in nature.
- (5) Name any three substances which sublime on heating.
- (6) Give two examples of reversible change.
- (7) The standard unit of mass is
- (8) Why is a footstep or a handspan not used as a standard unit of length?
- (9) Give one example of i. Animals that lay eggs
 - ii. Animal that give birth to young ones.
- (10) Name any three different forms of energy.

Section B (Short answer type questions)

- (1) Suggest any five activities that can help to save the environment.
- (2) Why do we need proteins and how do they affect our health?
- (3) What is a balanced diet? Why should we take a balanced diet?
- (4) Why do materials diffuse into each other?
- (5) What is crystallization? Name any three substances which can be purified using this technique.
- (6) Distinguish between vertebrate and invertebrates. Give two examples of each type.
- (7) Give two differences between herb and tree.
- (8) State the difference between a periodic and a non periodic motion.
- (9) Explain the difference between rest and motion. Give two examples of each.
- (10) State two different uses of light energy.

Section C (Long answer type questions)

- (1) State the difference between biodegradable and non-biodegradable materials. Give one example of each.
- (2) Describe one test each for detecting the presence of the following in food: (a) proteins (b) starch (c) fats

- (3) What is a saturated solution? How can one prepare a saturated solution of common salt in water?
- (4) State the difference between heterogeneous and homogeneous mixture. Give two examples of each type.
- (5) 'Formation of curd is an irreversible as well as a chemical change.' Justify this statement.
- (6) Disitinguish between: (a) rectilinear and curvilinear motion (b) rotation and revolution
- (7) Is there a difference between 'applying a force' and 'doing work'? Give reason for your answer.

Section D (very long answer type questions)

- (1) (i) Draw a diagram that shows the relationship between biotic and abiotic components of the environment .
 - (ii) Why do buffaloes cool themselves in water during summer?
- (2) i)Define characteristics of living organisms.
 - ii) Differentiate between annual, biennial and perennial plants.

Value based question

The students of class VI, participated actively in the 'Swachhata Abhiyan' for their school and its neighbourhood. They separated out the biodegradable and non biodegradable wastes and put

them in separate bins. Their science teacher appreciated their work. She compared their work with the methods of 'Sieving' and 'Winnowing' about which she had taught them last week.

- 1. State the values displayed by the students of class VI.
- 2. Give one example each of a situation in which 'Sieving' and 'Winnowing' can be used for bringing about the required separation.
- 3. Have a discussion in the class, in which each group of students gives one example of 'Separation', that can be compared with 'some method of separation' studied by them.

Social Science

Section - A

Answer 1	the following questions in one or two words –					
1.	What is rotation.					
2.	Who is the first human to set foot on moon.					
3.	Which force is responsible for revolution of planets around the sun.					
4.	The expert of map making is called					
5.	A is a device consisting of magnetic needle, which always points towards north.					
6.	The first animal domesticated by man was					
7.	The responsibilities of the government are divided into how many levels.					
8.	The earth rotates from to east.					
9.	Each degree of longitude corresponds to a time difference of minutes.					
	Section-B(Short answer type questions)					
10. State	three main characteristics of parallels of latitudes?					
11 What	t are the limitations of a globe?					

- 12. List three phases of Stone Age.
- 13. Mention any three advantages of democratic set up.
- 14. Distinguish between Paleolithic and Neolithic age with respect of tools, occupation and invention.
- 15. Distinguish between archaeological and literary sources.
- 16. Value Based Ouestion-

Once, a foreign traveller came to meet Kautilya. It was dusk and darkness had just started to set in. Whe entered his room, he saw that Kautilya was busy writing under the light of an oil lamp. With a smiling gesture Kautilya politely asked him to sit for a while. He then quickly finished the work. After completing the work, he extinguished the oil lamp and lit another lamp. The traveller was curious know why Kautilya did so. He asked Kautilya "Is this a custom in your country, when a guest arrives aty house?" Kautilya replied, "No my dear, actually when you entered, I was working on an official task oil filled in that lamp was bought from the money of National treasury. Now, when am talking to you, is a personal and friendly conversation. So, I cannot use that lamp now."

- i. Why did Kautilya decide to light another lamp?
- ii. What message does the story convey to the present day public servants or elected representatives of the people?

Section- C(Long answer type questions)

- 17. Mention three main characteristics of a satellites
- 18. Describe any five salient features of the Indian Constitution.

Section -D

- 19. On the outline map of India, identify and label the following:-
 - (a) Tropic of Cancer (b)Place where the red fort is situated.

Sanskrit प्रश्न 1. अधोलिखित गदयांश पठित्व प्रश्नानं उत्तरानी दियातम। अध्ना सम्पूर्णे भारतदेशे प्रदूषणम् एका गम्भीरा समस्या वर्तते। प्रदूषणस्य त्रयः प्रकाराः सन्ति। जलप्रदूषणं, वायुप्रदूषणं ध्वनिप्रदूषणं च। अद्यत्वे जनाः भौतिकसोधनैः सम्पन्नं जीवनं जीवितुम् इच्छन्ति । एतस्य कृते ते निर्भीकाः भूत्वा प्रकृति प्रति अत्याचारं कुर्वन्ति। जनाः वृक्षारोपणं तु न कुर्वन्ति परन्तु वृक्षाणां छेदनं अवश्यम् एव कुर्वन्ति । यन्त्रालयानां निर्माण तीव्रगत्या भवति। वाहनानां सङ्ख्या अपि प्रतिदिनं वर्धते एवँ यस्मात् कारणात् यन्त्रालयेभ्यः वाहनेभ्यः निर्गताः विषमिश्रितरसायनपदार्थाः, धूमाः ध्वनयः च सम्पूर्ण वातावरणं प्रदूषितं कुर्वन्ति । प्रदूषण कारणात् बालाः वृद्धाः युवानः युवतयः च रोगग्रस्ताः भूत्वा समयात् पूर्वमेव मृत्युं प्राप्नुवन्ति। वयम् एतस्याः समस्यायाः समाधानं मिलित्वा एव कुर्याम अस्माकं मनिस 'सर्वे भवन्तु सुखिनः' इति भावना भवेत्। 1. एकपदेन उत्तरत (क) के निर्माण तीव्रगत्या भवति ? (ख) के प्रकृति प्रति अत्याचार क्वन्ति ? 2. पूर्णवाक्येन उत्तरत (i) जनाः कीदृशं जीवन जीवित्म इच्छन्ति ? (ii) के वातावरणं प्रदूषितं कुर्वन्ति ? 3. निर्देशान्सारम् उत्तरतं i. 'निर्भीका:' इति पदस्य विशेष्यम किम् अस्ति ? (क) प्रकृति (ख) सर्व (ग) जना (घ) भूत्वा ii. 'कुर्याम' इति क्रियापदस्य कर्तृपदं किम् ? (क) जनाः (ख) वयम् (ग) अस्माक (घ) समाधान iii. 'जना: वृक्षारोपणम न कुर्वन्ति' अस्मिन् वाक्ये अव्ययपदं किम् ? (ग) वृक्षारोपण (घ) कुर्वन्ति (ख) जनाः iv. 'द्खिन:' इति पदस्य विलोमपद गद्याशे कि प्रयुक्त ? (घ) निर्भीका: (क) युवानः (ख) ध्वनयः (ग) सृखिन 4. अस्य अन्च्छेदस्य उचितं शीर्षकं लिखत । प्रश्न 2 .हिंदी अन्वादम् क्रूत । छात्राः आगच्छत, अद्य वयं समुद्रतट चलामः । (हर्षिता: छात्रा सम्द्रतटं गच्छन्ति) मित्राणि तत्र पश्यत। जले बहवः विचित्रा: जन्तवः सन्ति। आम्। वयं पश्यामः । अरे । तत्र एकः मत्स्यः दीव्यति । आम सः कः मत्स्यः अस्ति? अय स्वृणिम मत्स्यः अस्ति। अस्य वर्णः स्वर्णसदृशः भवति। अयं सुन्दरः मत्स्यः अस्ति। 'टर्र टर्र' इति कस्य ध्वनिः जलात आगच्छति? अयम् मण्डूकः अस्ति । किम मण्ड्केः जले वसति ? मण्डूकः त् जले भूमौ च उभयत्र वसति । अन्यें के कें जन्तवेः जले भूमौ च उभयत्र वसन्ति? कच्छपः कुलीरः च जले भूमौ च उभयत्र वसतः । (एक विशालकाय मत्स्यः जलस्य उपरि आगच्छति) अस्य मत्स्यस्य किं नाम अस्ति ? अस्य नाम 'शार्क' अस्ति। अयं किं किं खादति? अयं लघमत्स्यान खादति । अयं मानवान् अपि खादति । - आम्! अयम् अति बलवान् मत्स्यः भवति। - सम्द्रे त् बहवः जन्तवः वसन्ति । आम्। एते जन्तवः मिलित्वा एव सम्द्रे वसन्ति ।

------लिखामि ------लिखाव: ------लिखामः